THE KANSAS STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE OF EMPORIA

FOUNDED 1865 AS THE KANSAS STATE NORMAL SCHOOL THOMAS W. BUTCHER, PRESIDENT

OFFICE OF DEAN OF MEN

November 14, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

I was greatly pleased and up-lifted by your fine letter which came yesterday. I have had some very nice letters from the members of your club and it has heartened me very much. Your boys gave me a wonderful reception and I shall always have a warm spot in my heart for the Lawrence Club. What I gave them came from my heart and it is what Rotary means to me. I felt that your club was responding to the appeal in a very real way.

I can not really express to you, Phog, how grateful I am to you for the thoughtful friendliness which motivated your letter. Needless to say, I am filing it to read over again on some blue day when the world has given me some knocks. It will help me then as it has helped me now.

I am looking forward to another visit with your fine club and extend to them my cordial greetings. With kind personal regards, I am

Rotarily your friend,

David L. MacFarlane, Dean of Men.

DIM: wb